
Minutes 
Tuesday, January 14, 2020 

3:30 pm-4:10 pm 

Those present included: 

• Allied Health—Kellie Camelford, George Hebert 
• Dentistry – Suzanne Farrar 
• Graduate Studies – Suresh Alahari 
• Library – Marlene Bishop 
• Medicine –Jennifer Hart, Chris Taylor, Judy Crabtree, Sanjay Kamboj, Stefany 

Primeaux, John Hunt 
• Nursing – Monchielle Bolds, David Kalil 
• Public Health – Tekeda Ferguson, Tung Sung Tseng 
• Ex Officio- Rebecca Bealer, Bradley Spieler 

Welcome 
President Crabtree called the meeting to order at 3:30 pm 
The December 2019 minutes were approved. 
President Crabtree introduced Special Guest Dr. Tina Gunaldo, PhD, DPT, MHS, and Director of 
Center for Interprofessional Education and Collaborative Practice. 
The other guests introduced were Team Members of the CIPECP. 
SAHP John Zamjahn, PhD 
SCS Sonia Gasparini, PhD 
SOD Sandra Andrieu, PhD 
SOM Shane Sanne, DO 
SON Alison Davis, PhD 
SPH Kari Brisolara, ScD, MSPH 

Dr. Gunaldo presented many things concerning the SACSCOC QEP Goals (Quality 
Enhancement plan) 
I have included her power point in the minutes and the goals are listed. She stated that the team is 
constantly assessing and changing issues to make the IPE experience /education more efficient. 
By doing this the number of faculty used to help has been reduced .This program began using 
two campuses but now has centralized to one campus. 
Feedback received when this program first began stated that students from different schools were 
afraid to talk to one another. They came to the program with preconceived ideas and biases. The 
students now realize that Team Up is actually helping with breaking down barriers between 
professions. One second year student stated that it “required 2 years of interaction and then the 
walls slowing started to erode”. 
Dr. Gunaldo stated that if LSUHSC had an Office of Professional Development the work that has 
been done may have been done in a more streamlined fashion. The question was asked what 
Faculty Senate could do to help initiate an Office of Professional Development.  Senator Farrar 
stated that the Senate has tried in the past but was told by administration that forming this could 



not happen at the moment. Dr. Gunaldo stated that perhaps we will have to wait for a new QEP 
which would require this. 
Dr. Gunaldo also talked about accreditation standards and responses.  She will email Department 
Heads and Program Directors and let them know that CIECP can support writing the responses 
concerning IPE. The schools could share content which would increase efficiency. 
She will also be sending a Faculty Survey about 3-4 questions focusing on faculty teaching 
multidisciplinary courses including clinical faculty 

President Report: 
• There was no Executive Committee meeting with Dr. Moerschbaecher. 
• The Coat Drive was very successful. A total of 125 coats were collected and were 

donated to Barron’s Bears and Hero 1 in Jefferson Parish. President Crabtree will talk 
with Tanya DeSilva and will inquire if this this should be an annual event. 

• F. King Alexander’s last day was December 31, 2019. He is now president of Oregon 
State university .Thomas Gallegan, Jr., Dean of LSU Law School, with be interim/ acting 
president. They are hoping for a national search. 

• The March Meeting will be held at the School of Dentistry 
• President Crabtree is hoping to have Carmen Canavier present to the Senate in February. 

She will discuss parental leave; leave donation banks, and diversity committee. Please 
have specific question for her. 

• Concerning Food Trucks. President Crabtree researched and found that there are no 
regulations on fumes or noise. The only regulations found were a city permit and fire 
inspection is required. The Senators decided to table this issue. 

• Coffee for a Cause 
o January ; canceled 
o February: SAHP is tentatively set for February 14. It will benefit the Early 

Learning Center and go toward the purchase Educational material. 
o March: 
o April : CIECP at both MEB and Dental School 

New Business: 

Reports from Assemblies: 
• Board of Supervisors: 

o Meeting February 6, 2020 
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• Allied Health – 
o They will be celebrating their 50th Anniversary in 2020 and will have events 

throughout the year. In May the school will host a Dean’s Reception to highlight 
the 50th along with graduation. 

o Research Day is scheduled for April 7. 
• Dentistry 

o Faculty Assembly will meet next week 
• Graduate Studies 

o No report 
• Medical School 

o They are working on their Faculty Assembly Awards. 
• School of Nursing 

o They are doing interviews for the position of Associate Dean of Nursing 
Research, Scholarship and Science. 

• Public Health 
o They are planning a spring faculty workshop. 
o BSPH Program update: The main campus has completed the set-up of the Pre-

Public Health major. 

• Library- 
o There will be an Information Technology Office Hours. The topic will be ‘Tips 

and Ticks for Using Library Resources ‘. It is scheduled for Thursday January 16 
at the Downtown campus 1:00-2:00 PM and at the Dental Campus 3:00-4:00 PM 
This will be presented by Rebecca Bealer 

o Also the Pay Paw Accounts are not working properly 

Adjournment at 4:10 pm 

Respectfully Submitted by 
Senator Suzanne K. Farrar 


